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Chairman of the Board

The Hatiomal City Bank of New York
New York, New York

Dear ¥r. Perkins:

Although I am & bit late im memtioming it, I was glad to
note that your anmual report to the shareholders of the Natiomal City
Bank of Wew York is outstanding in its emlightemment and fairmess.

I was particaularly gratified thzt you appreciate the sig-
nificance of the very sudden switch im the goveraments pet contribu-
tiom to community expenditures from & plus of over three billiom in
1988 to an actusl minus im the last half of 1957. Like yourself, I
regret that the budget camnot be balanced at this time or in the in-
nediate future, but while budget balancing ies desirable it is mot for
the moment essentlal, wheress the stimulation of community spending
and the resultsnt creation of employment is essential. It would be
fine if such speading could taeke the form of ¢ vigorous resunption of
capital iavesiment, but I caannot bring myself to believe that industry
will embark on an expansion of plamt capacity when curremt consumption
is well below present capacity. Xtmtauuumﬁntluu-
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 leaders showved the intelligence amd temper reflected by your report.

Youre sincerely,

Lc/fgr ¥. &. EBecles

Chairman
http://fraser.stlousfed.org/@
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To______3e Clayton Subject:_ Letter to Mr, James H., Perkins

From—k%ﬂu% e

Dear Larry:

The first sentence in the second paragraph might be interpreted
as being minus for the whole of 1937, You could avoid this misinter-
pretation by inserting before 1937 the words "in the last half'of",

I think both the report and your letter are good. The only
things I would question seriously in the report are the treatment of
taxation and the statement on page 6 about the rise in the labor cost
per unit of output. We have gone into this matter a bit and I am
confident that data simply do not exist that would permit one to make
the statement that in July 1937 the labor cost per unit of output was
19.3 per cent higher than one year earlier. I had some correspondence
on this subject with Mordecai Ezekiel some time ago. I am enclosing
a copy in case you are interested in the point. You might return the
carbon to me.
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THE NATIONAL CITY BANK OF NEW YORK

OFFICE OF
THE CHAIRMAN January 24, 1938

Hon. Marriner S. Eccles, Chairman,
Board of Governors of the Federal Reserve Systen,
Washington, D. C.

Dear Mr. Eccles:-

Mr. Perkins is away on a short trip,
from which he will return next week.

I have forwarded to him your very kind
letter of January 20th, as I know he will be greatly
pleased with your thought in writing as you did.

Very truly yours,

O (}uLLAJ-&—— asd—

Secretary
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THE NATIONAL CITY BANK OF NEW YORK

OFFICE OF
THE CHAIRMAN March 9, 1938

Hon. M. S. Eccles, Chairmen Board of Governors,
Federal Reserve System,
Washington, D. C.

My dear Governor Eccles:-

I never answered your letter
of January 20th. The reason I didn't was
because I was fooling around with some thoughts
that I was in hopes might be useful.

I don't feel that I have got them
clearly in mind, but don't think anybody will do
anything about them, any way. Some dey I should
like to try them out to see if there is any sense
in them or not.

With many thanks for writing me as
you did, I am

Sincerely yours,

T

James H. Perkins
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